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MEMORANDUM 

 

 

​ To:​ ​ Shawn Petri 

​ From:​ ​ Somer Quinlan 

​ Re: ​ ​ ROOC Update 

​ Date:​ ​ October 2, 2025 

 

October is a busy and exciting month filled with seasonal activities, outreach events, compliance reviews, 

and ongoing building renovations. 

Community Engagement 

In September, individuals we serve enjoyed several fall outings including attending a harvest festival, 

going apple picking, and visiting animals on a local farm. Looking ahead, we’re excited to visit the 

pumpkin patch, celebrate at a Halloween costume party, and receive a visit from the Gerrish Township 

Fire Department to learn about fire safety and explore the fire truck. 

Outreach Event 

We will participate in the Community Resources Event on October 8th at the CRAF Center in 

Roscommon. This annual event provides an excellent opportunity to connect with students transitioning 

from school and others new to the area who may benefit from our services. We look forward to sharing 

information about who we are and what we offer. 

Compliance 

●​ Recipient Rights Site Visit: Scheduled for October 9th​
 

●​ Northern Lakes CMH Audit: Scheduled for October 21st 

Preparations are underway to facilitate a smooth process for both. 

Facility Update & Closing 

We are now five weeks back in our building and seeing steady progress on renovations. While not yet 

complete, we remain optimistic about regaining access to our activity room and workshop soon—spaces 

essential to our programming and daily operations. As the leaves change and fall fills the air, we are 

reminded of the positive transformation happening both inside and outside our organization. Thank you 

for your continued support. 
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